
 
 

No. 751 
 

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 

WRITTEN QUESTION 
 

 
Mrs Finocchiaro to the Attorney-General and Minister for Justice: 
 

Victims of Crime NT Budget Allocation 
 
1. What is the current 2019-20 financial year budget allocation for Victims of Crime 

NT? 
 
2. What is the current 2019-20 financial year budget allocation for the Safe at 

Home program administered through Victims of Crime NT and how much of that 
budget remains?  

 
3. What is the 2019-20 financial year budget allocation for the Business Resecure 

Program administered through Victims of Crime NT and how much of that 
budget remains? 

 
4. What is the projected budget allocation for Victims of Crime NT for the financial 

year 2020-21? 
 

 
ANSWER:  

1. The 2019-20 financial year budget allocation for Victims of Crime NT is $1.252 
million with an additional $0.1 million which has recently been approved to cover 
costs associated with an increase in demand during 2019-20. 

Additionally, Victims of Crime NT receives five per cent of prisoner wages directly 
from the Sentenced to Job program. This amount varies and the amount for the 
whole of 2019-20 is not yet known.  

2. The 2019-20 financial year budget allocation for the Safe at Home program is 
$1.003 million with an additional $0.1 million recently approved. 

3. The Business Resecure Program funding stream is administered through the 
Department of Trade, Business and Innovation, and all questions in relation that 
program should be directed to that agency. 

 

4. The Victims of Crime NT budget for 2020-21 will be determined through the 
normal Budget process later this year. 

 


